	
	MINUTES
ACADEMIC SENATE GENERAL MEETING 
November 17, 2015 | 3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.| Room 186 | ECC


PRESENT: Ann Marie Holzknecht,  Antoinette Griffin,  Audrey L. Nasoff,  Bernie Rodriguez,  Carlos Turner-Cortez,  Charlene Schade,  Corinne Layton,  David Holden,  Donna Namdar,  Ellen Zelniker,  Esther Matthew, Gretchen Bitterlin,  Ingrid Greenberg,  Judith Heiman (LAO),  Laurie Cozzolino,  Linda Osborn,  Lydia Hammett,  Magdalena Kwiatkowski,  Mariano Rodriguez,  Marie Doerner,  Marina Monta,  Natasha Collins (LAO),  Neda Orban,  Rachel Rose, Richard Weinroth,  Rosa Castillo,  Sam Phu,  Star Rivera-Lacey,  Steve Major,  Ted Kagan,  Vicki Maheu
ABSENT: Colleen Fitzmaurice, Kathy Campbell
Meeting called to order at 3:34 p.m.
AGENDA: Agenda was reviewed. Motion was made to accept the agenda for the November general meeting. (MS/P)
MINUTES: Minutes were reviewed. Motion was made to accept the minutes for the October general meeting.(MS/P)
ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS: 
Student Equity Plan (SEP): S. Rivera-Lacey reported the SEP must be submitted to the Chancellor by Dec. 18.   SEP aims to ensure equal educational opportunity to promote success which looks at specific target groups:  ethnicity, gender, disability status, veterans status (current and former), economically disadvantaged status, and foster youth status.  The data metrics indicators are: access, course completion (retention), ESL and Basic Skills completion, and degree and certificate completion.  The first year of funding was $424,676 whereas for the ‘15-’16 year, SDCE received $878,762 to address disproportionate impact.  All  9 new proposals addressing inequity were funded in addition to a Student Equity Resource Center, a new classified staff position, and a new contract counselor/student equity coordinator.  The role of faculty is to send students who are interested to the Student Equity Office where the vetting for services will take place. The Student Equity Plan is similar to New Horizons except SEP has  a broader scope. Motion was made for Academic Senate to support the proposed student equity plan for 2015-16.  (MS/P) Motion passed unanimously. 
Legislative Analyst Office (LAO):   Judith Heiman, the community college analyst,  and Natasha Collins, a K-12 analyst,  reported their presence in San Diego to visit area community colleges and two of the regional consortia working on AB86 and AB104.  They hoped to learn more about the work of these organizations so they can better advise the state on related budget and policy issues. The LAO is a nonpartisan government agency known for its fiscal and programmatic expertise and nonpartisan analysis of the state budget.   One time funding may be available in next year’s funding for community colleges including increases in Prop 98, yet if another recession comes funding will be cut.  Heiman agreed to bring the following SDCE concerns back to legislators: 1. Parent Education and Older Adult inclusion in the AEBG is limited and 2.  SDCE’s ability to provide current, relevant  courses, especially CTE, is impaired by the delay in approving curriculum at the Chancellor’s level.
Vice President of Instruction: President Cortez  reported V.P. Ellison will be transitioning to a new position in Merced.  His last day at CE will be December 11, 2015. Cortez discussed the option of appointing acting or interim administrators in place or to permanently fill the position. He indicated that additional information would be forthcoming. 
 
Four Administrative Positions: President Cortez noted volunteers are needed to serve on the screening committees for  4 administrative positions: 1. Vice President of Instruction, 2. Vice President of Student Services, 3. Dean of DSPS and Emeritus Programs, and 4. Special Projects Manager (to pursue grant opportunities). Cortez is advocating for disciplines to cross list courses.  Cortez received approval for 6 new faculty hires with a 7th pending, totaling 40 new faculty hires in the last two years which bolsters faculty numbers to above the pre-recession numbers of 2007. Cortez requested investigation of a system to provide ongoing, sustained support to the new faculty that are hired. 
President’s Innovation Grant: President Cortez reported applications describing strategies to improve Continuing Education are due at the end of January for the President’s Innovation Grant. Grant awards will range between $250 - $5,000. 
SENATE REPORTS: 
Treasurer’s Report: N. Orban reported that the current balance of the general budget is $7,554 (of the $9,000 total for this year). The current Sabbatical Funds/Travel balance is $48,499 (of the $ 68,832 total for this year). In response to the Body’s request for a line-item budget report, Weinroth with the AS executive will investigate the possibility.
President’s Report: R. Weinroth reported attending the Cesar Chavez opening  which included the son and grandson of Cesar Chavez.   Weinroth and Greenberg attended the ASCCC Fall  Plenary.   Weinroth acknowledged Stephanie Thomas, a SDCE ESL instructor, for receiving the commuity college level Teacher Development Award for bringing technology to all levels of instruction at the 2015 CATESOL conference. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
CE’s AS Ad Hoc Distance Education Committee:  I. Greenberg  reported Claudia Thornsaufer’s position as chair of this committee which will advise on adopting Canvas as a new Learning Management System (LMS).  Motion was made to confirm AS Ad Hoc Distance Education Committee. (MS/P) Motion passed unanimously.
Electronic Roll Book Task Force Report: A.M. Holzknecht reported an electronic attendance program, called ASAP, is not compatible with PeopleSoft.  Task force encouraged faculty to request SDCE’s strategic plan to include funding a system where: 1. one click will populate a CAV and 2. an online roster will populate roll books.   Weinroth requested the task force to survey all users of the CE piloted electronic attendance system. Greenberg thanked M. Rodriguez, P. Kozminska, and A. M. Holzknecht for their efforts on this task force. 
NEW BUSINESS 
ALICE Training:  D. Griffin from the Emergency Management Resource Team reported the Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate (ALICE) Training still has 3 spots available for this Friday, Nov. 20 from 1-5pm  at ECC Rm. 177. CCERT is for disaster preparedness whereas ALICE is an active shooter training which utilizes tools in the classroom as protection.  The Emergency Management Resource Team intends to provide training for faculty, staff, and administrators and then provide district wide student training.   Griffin welcomed any CE staff to attend the next Emergency Management Resource meeting on Dec. 10 from 10:30 A.M. -12:30 P. M.  
Proposed CE Technology Committee, Shared Governance:  I. Greenberg outlined the participatory governance chart highlighting current committees. The proposed CE Technology Committee will be under the Administrative Governance Council (AGC) and report to the budget committee and the Executive Governance Council (EGC).  The Technology Committee will oversee program technology plans, provide research ideas/recommendations regarding new technology, and ensure SDCE creates replacement plans for the new computers/technology installed in classrooms.
SDCE’s monthly online newsletter (photo release): President Cortez reported the second distribution of the newsletter.  The online application for the President’s Innovation Grant can be found in the newsletter. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Election Committee Membership: I. Greenberg requested three faculty to serve on the election committee which will begin in February.  The Academic Senate executive positions up for election in the Spring are Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary. The district flex website will be available to use for elections.
Adult Education Block Grant (AEBG) AB104:  R. Rose reported AB104 provided San Diego Adult Education Regional Consortium (SDAERC) with $3,652,360 of first year funding to implement the AB86 final plan.  SDCE received $2,752,360 (approx. 75%) and SDUSD received $900,000 (approx. 25%). The first year allocation can be used over the three years of the grant ending June 2018. An annual plan and 3 year revision are being drafted. The 2 additional program areas added to AB104 include: 1.  Programs for adults, including, but not limited to, older adults, that are primarily related to entry or reentry into the workforce and 2.  Programs for adults, including, but not limited to, older adults, that are primarily designed to develop knowledge and skills to assist elementary and secondary school children to succeed academically in school. Additional information can be found at AEBG November Report and  PowerPoint from the State.
Curriculum Chair: D. Namdar had no report. 
Chair of Chairs: M. Doerner did not report.
Diversity Committee: L. Osborn reported debriefing the safe zone training and established a plan to implement training sessions in the new year. 
Links to Reports:  District-wide Distance Education Steering Committee Report
ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS
None
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
None
Meeting adjourned at 5:20 pm.
Future Meetings 
January 19, 2016 | 3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. | Room 186 | ECC
February 16, 2016 | 3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. | Room 186 | ECC 
Please submit future agenda items to both Richard Weinroth rweinrot@sdccd.edu and Rachel Rose rrose@sdccd.edu
Academic Senate Executive Committee
Richard Weinroth – President \ Ingrid Greenberg – Vice  President & Past President \ Marie Doerner – Chair of Chairs  
Donna Namdar – Curriculum Chair  \ Neda Orban – Treasurer  \ Rachel Rose – Secretary
